

Dear Mr. Grano

I met you last month at your office in NYC, when I was there working for Mike Dodd.

I am writing to update you on the business practices of Mike Dodd and 3D Global Solutions. In February Mike Dodd asked me to come to work for 3D Global Solutions. Eager to get things going, I began connecting him with my collogues in the reseller fuel industry. Mike promised me a formal contract as soon as he could quantify his expectations of my performance. I trusted Mike and went to work for him. After 2 weeks with no formal offer I curtailed my activities. In March, he flew to Tampa and met with me at the Marriott Channelside. Again he gave me a copy of a formal offer, shook hands on the deal and told me to get my personal business out of the way so I could work for him. I went to work to find a managing partner for my staffing business and focused on working for Mike. After 1 week, he told me he needed more time to proof the model to himself and to hang in there.

Finally, on 19 April 2010, Mike returned a signed contract and invited me to NYC to meet you, and several other parties with whom he was attempting to team. (Anthony Landza, and the Orlando brothers, most prominently). I flew to New York, worked in your office spaces for 2 days, met with Anthony, pitched him on the project then flew home. I worked from Tampa establishing Teaming Arrangements with fuel providers, spoke with Mike almost daily and it was agreed I would see him on May 10<sup>th</sup> at the DESC conference in Washington DC.

I worked diligently attempting to negotiate Teaming Agreements with supply side partners. On the Friday before the DESC conference I send an email asking for information regarding my travel arrangements as I was coordinating face to face meetings with two supply side fuel company executives.

On Monday the 10<sup>th</sup> I awoke to find my 3D Global email no longer worked. I left messages for Mike which went un-answered. Finally, that evening he called me and told me he was looking into some activities in Tampa that didn't involve me; that I didn't need to attend the DESC conference and he would get back in touch with me on Friday. I never heard from him.

Last week I called him and told him that I had not been paid and that we needed to coordinate what we were doing. He told me that he had decided to pull the plug on Tampa and that my check was in the mail. I have never seen a penny from Mike. I thought that since Mike invokes your name in an attempt to lend credibility to his organization that you would be interested in his business practices and moral turpitude.

1000 Chonnelside Dr 3E Tampa FL 33602 Kbfarreu@verizon.net